
 

 

 

 

 

MEETING MINUTES LICENSING BOARD NOVEMBER 15, 2021 

 

 

A meeting of the Licensing Board was held on November 15, 2021 at 6pm. In attendance were: 

Chairman Gary Barrett, Member Deborah Greel, Solicitor Elizabeth Rennard and Clerk Melissa 

Pagliaro. Mr. Santo was absent. 

 

1. Application for a One Day Liquor Licenses for a Wedding at Hamilton Hall, Chestnut St. on 

December 4th from 5-10pm for 100 people. Applicant: Jillian Atkinson. 

Robin Perry, Manager of Hamilton Hall, presented the application. The Board voted unanimously 

to approve the one-day license. 

2. Application for a One Day Liquor License at the Community Life Center, 401 Bridge St. on 

December 7, 2021 from 6-8 pm for 15 people. Applicant: Kathleen McCarthy. 

Kathy McCarthy of the City presented the application. The Board voted unanimously to approve 

the one-day license. 

3. Application for a One Day Liquor License for a Winter Formal at 11 Central St. on December 11, 

2021 from 8:30-11:30pm for 80 people. Applicant: Erica Diehl 

Erica Diehl presented the application. She informed the Board the catering company was a 12C 

caterer and so no approval is necessary from the Board. The Board did approve the one-day 

license in the event it was necessary. 

4. Application for an Individual Fortune telling License at 11 Cypress St., 2nd Floor. Applicant: 

Desiree Anne Dudonnet-Olsen. 

The Board approved the application unanimously subject to a satisfactory CORI. 

5. Application for a Change of Manager to Dana O’Keefe at 87 Washington St. Applicant: Nolo 

Opus.  

Atty. Jill Mann presented the application and introduced Dana O’Keefe. The Board unanimously 

approved the application. 

6. Application for a Blanket License for vendors and entertainment for the Annual Negro Election 

Day on July 16, 2022 from 8am-8pm at the Salem Willows. Applicant: Doreen Wade, Salem 

United, Inc.  

Ms. Wade presented the application and sent the vendor list and her 501C3 paperwork. The Board 

unanimously approved the application.  

7. Application for a mass change of Officers and Directors at 15 Bridge St. Applicant: 99 Restaurant. 

Atty. Joe Devlin presented the application for the annual change. The Board approved the 

application unanimously. 
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8. Application for a Common Victuallers License at 1 East India Square Mall. Applicant: Cinema 

Salem.  

Atty. Rennard informed the Board that they currently hold only a seasonal liquor license with a 

CV so they will need a CV from January to April.  Marshall Strauss, owner, presented the 

application. The Board approved it unanimously. 

9. Application for a Common Victuallers License at 60 Washington Street. Applicant: Odd Meter 

Coffee.   

This matter was continued to the December 13th meeting. 

10. Application for Common Victuallers License at 130 North Street. Applicant: Spells Coffee Shop. 

Sam Annike presented their application. All the paperwork was in order and the Board approved 

the application unanimously. Atty. Rennard informed the applicant that if they have any music or 

television to return for an entertainment application. 

11. Application for a Common Victuallers License at 285 Derby Street. Applicant: Lulu’s Bakery and 

Pantry.  

The owners presented the application. All paperwork was in order and they plan to open soon and 

have outdoor seating in Spring. The Board approved the application unanimously.  

12. Hearing with La Delicia, 75 Congress Street regarding an incident on October 22, 2021. The 

Board voted to continue this matter to the December meeting due to the unavailability of Sgt. Ball. 

13. Hearing with Village Tavern, 168 Essex Street regarding an incident on October 24, 2021.  

The Board voted to continue this matter to the December meeting. 

14.       The Board voted to continue Lodging, Liquor and Entertainment to the December meeting as they     

need to receive a report from the Building Inspector on 304 inspections. The Board voted 

unanimously to approve Auto Dealers, Inns, and Auto Amusement renewals for 2022. 

15. The Board unanimously approved the Licensing Board meeting minutes from August 30, 

September 13, September 27 and October 12, 2021.  

16.   The meeting adjourned at 6:45pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Melissa Pagliaro 


